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ALL IN TOGETHER!ALL IN TOGETHER!

2023 - 2024 SCHOOL YEAR

WEEK OF OCTOBER 16, 2023



ADMINISTRATORS
Mr. Michael A. Scott, Principal
Mrs. Chiquita Dinkins, Assistant Principal
Mr. John Hankinson, Assistant Principal
Mr. Grant Bray, Dean of Students

The school newsletter (POP) is published weekly with information about Howard High School
students/school achievement, upcoming events, scholarship, club meetings, updates from our
school nurse, and more! Be sure to sign up using the QR code at the end of the newsletter.
Have an amazing week Huskies!
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ALL TOGETHER! ADMIN TEAM
PRESENTS
LEADER OF THE PACK AWARD
Ms. Katherine Wright, English
Language Arts Teacher

HOWARD HIGH
SCHOOL HUSKIES
Howard HS 87.5%
GRADUATION RATE 2023
UP 3 POINTS FROM 2022

Howard High School
We Honor the Pack!

6400 Forsyth Road, Macon, G… tyveshe.johnson@bcsdk12.net

478-779-4850 howardhs.bcsdk12.net/home…
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VIEW THE 2023-2024 HANDBOOK AND

DRESS CODE BY CLICKING BELOW



STUDENT/ATHLETE HANDBOOK 2023-

2024

SCHOOL DRESS CODE

Click here for more COVID-19 Protocols

UPCOMING EVENTS
RED RIBBON WEEK (OCTOBER 23-27)
PSAT FOR SOPHOMORES AND SELECTED JUNIORS (OCTOBER 24)
ASVAB TESTING (OCTOBER 24)
HOWARD ZONE COMMUNITY EXPO - OCT 24 @ (5-7PM) PLEASE COME OUT AND JOIN
US!

https://cdnsm5-ss19.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_1744358/File/Students/2023-2024/2023-2024%20Athletic%20Handbook.pdf
https://cdnsm5-ss19.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_1744358/File/Parents/Howard%20High%20School%20-%20Dress%20Code%20-%202023%202024.pdf
https://www.smore.com/pxvhf3-covid-protocols?ref=email


HOWARD ZONE EXPO @ WESLEYAN

COLLEGE TUESDAY, OCTOBER 24, 2023

from 5-7PM

COLLEGE VISIT FROM PAINE COLLEGE (OCTOBER 25)
READ FOR THE RECORD (OCTOBER 26)
National School Lunch Appreciation Week
National School Bus Safety Week
School Bus Driver Appreciation Day
Breast Cancer Awareness Month







SELF-CARE CORNER BY ELLIE FARRIBA
As autumn approaches and we are in full swing at school, it’s natural to feel the “fall slump”
setting in. Even though we have just come off of fall break, the days may see a bit grayer, and
the routine gets a little monotonous. But don’t lose heart, your creative spark is still burning
brightly within you!
Dedicate a few minutes to mindfulness each day. Start your week with a mindful practice that
can set the tone for your week. Sit in a quiet space, close your eyes, and take a few deep,
intentional breaths. Let go of the chatter in your mind and focus on being in the present
moment. Feel the breath as it enters and leaves your body, grounding you in the here and now.



PARENT ENGAGEMENT UPDATES AND

INFORMATION

As you breathe, visualize your creative energy as a glowing ember within you. Picture it
growing with each breath, warming your spirit, and illuminating your thoughts. Imagine this
spark of creativity infusing every aspect of your teaching, making your lessons come alive
with fresh, imaginative ideas.
Each Monday, choose to be a beacon of creativity in your classroom. Your passion and
ingenuity are limitless, and they have the power to light up the lives of your students. Embrace
this fall season as a time of transformation and growth. Let your creativity flourish like the
colorful leaves outside!



HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL OUR

STUDENTS, ADMINISTRATORS,

FACULTY, AND STAFF MEMBERS BORN

IN THE MONTH OF OCTOBER!
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CLASSROOM NEWS AND

CELEBRATIONS!

LEADER OF THE PACK AWARD
Congratulations to our Leader of The Pack Award Recipient. The Leader of the Pack Award
was presented to Ms. Katherine Wright, English Language Arts teacher on Monday, October
16, 2023!

The Leader of the Pack Award is presented to a Staff Member in recognition of his/her
focused and intentional commitment to Students. The Award may be presented to teachers,
paraprofessionals, office staff, custodians, and/or nutritionists nominated by students. A link
will be shared with students weekly to recommend a staff member as The Leader of the Pack
for the week.

Submissions from students will be accepted Mondays after the announcement through
Thursday of each week until 4pm. Recipients will be announced and presented each Monday
morning during announcements. Students please remember to nominate a staff member
weekly!



Freshmen Learn How to Transition from Being a
Howard Husky to a CGTC Titan By Valeria Williams
Students in the Class of 2027 are beginning with the end in mind by learning about dual
enrollment. Kenneth Rozier, High School Initiatives Coordinator for Central Georgia Technical
College, spoke with Freshman Seminar students about dual enrollment requirements.
Students were informed about the importance of having a Georgia Futures account, GPA
requirements, and how dual enrollment opportunities provide students with 30 college credit
hours for free. Freshmen students will have the opportunity to use information from this
session to apply for dual enrollment opportunities in February.



Be All You Can Be….As a Husky and in the Military by
Valeria Williams
Staff Sergeant (SSG) Chenee Watson of the United States Army introduced Freshman students
to countless opportunities they could experience in the military. Students learned the
importance of scoring high on the ASVAB and how ASVAB scores related to military jobs. In
addition, students learned the military has extracurricular activities, such as basketball,
football, and band. During the presentation SSG Watson introduced the students to
March2Success, a website sponsored by the US Army used to prepare students for various
post-graduation opportunities.
By Valeria Williams



DISSECTING OWL PELLETS LAB

Huskies Engage in Learning by Dissecting Owl Pellets
in the Lab by Errine Williams
Students were excited about dissecting owl pellets. An owl pellet is composed of the
regurgitated remains of organisms an owl eats. Pellets are formed in the gizzards of fowls.
Here are some cool pictures of students dissecting and what they found

Spreading Alzheimer's Awareness one Friday at a time
with Middle GA State!
Rho Kappa is here to remind you that kindness and hard work go a long way to provide support
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RHO KAPPA
HUSKIES

AT MGSU

JROTC CLEANS AGAIN @ HOWARD

HIGH - THANK YOU!

to the community!
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Howard Husky Student Opens Business to Save for
College!
Macon teens start business instead of getting jobs to save for college.
https://www.13wmaz.com/video/news/local/macon-teens-start-business-instead-of-getting-
jobs-to-save-for-college/93-28ec9fff-1337-451b-8648-2ddc1ebf122a

Scheduled Military, Colleges and Universities to Visit
Howard High School
October Visits
October 25th Life University and SCAD (Lunch visit and ART Class visit)

November Visits

https://www.13wmaz.com/video/news/local/macon-teens-start-business-instead-of-getting-jobs-to-save-for-college/93-28ec9fff-1337-451b-8648-2ddc1ebf122a


November 1st - Augusta State University

Huskies, Submit your artwork to the Emergency
Preparedness Calendar Competition
DEADLINE IS NOVEMBER 1, 2023



CLUB INFORMATION

CREATIVE WRITING CLUB MEETING TUESDAY,
NOVEMBER 7TH
Students who are members of the Creative Writing Club and those who may be interested
should meet in the media center after school on Tuesday, November 7th in the media center
2:40 - 3:30 p.m. Make sure you have transportation. Writers who met on October 3, should
submit their writings in Book Creator by November 1st. We look forward to reading your
personal narratives!



MEDIA CENTER and TECHNOLOGY

CORNER

WORD OF THE WEEK!
arcane
[ ahr-keyn ]

adjective
known or understood by very few; mysterious; secret; obscure.

EXAMPLES OF ARCANE
The ancient temple contained a hidden chamber where the monks practiced their arcane
rituals.
The ancient scroll revealed an arcane language that had long been forgotten.

Click below to hear the word pronounced!



DICTIONARY.COM (https://www.dictionary.com/e/word-of-the-day/arcane-2023-10-21/?
param=wotd-email&click=ca77rh?param%3Dwotd-
email&click=ca77rh&lctg=6519caf24d24b7ea6c07dbeb&email=6bb96130780f70c86e342318186
64f18&utm_source=Sailthru&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Live%20Video%20WOTD%20
Recurring%202023-10-21&utm_term=WOTD)

LEADER IN ME FOCUS ON HABITS EACH MONTH
Habit 1 — Be Proactive
You're in Charge
I am a responsible person. I take initiative. I choose my actions, attitudes, and moods. I do not
blame others for my wrong actions. I do the right thing without being asked, even when no one
is looking.
Learn more about all Eight Habits from our Leader in Me Lighthouse Team. A member would
love to collaborate on identifying and practicing the eight habits.

BOOK TALK and REVIEW by J. FOSTER (CLASS OF
2025)
The Bone Witch by Rin Chupeco
GENRE: FICTION/FANTASY/YOUNG ADULT

The Bone Witch is about a young girl named Tea, who recently discovered that her older
brother, Fox, had been killed in a war. Once the funeral was held, she heard a call from beyond
the grave. She reached out and minutes later Fox rose from the grave. Magic was known
within their country. The entire country hated Bone Witches, even though they would call and
ask the witches for help. The gift of summoning the dead didn’t sit right within the country nor
within Tea’s village. An older women name Mykala would soon come to the village, and she
would eventually become Tea’s mentor.
There are many things happening that kept me interested in the book. It took me a while to
read it. I was interested to see where Tea was going and whether she would continue to
change. The story has a slow pace and it’s a long journey. The writing is very interesting and
beautiful. The characters are highly diverse, but as you read through the book, it becomes easy
to predict the outcome of their future. I will need to reread the book to get a better
understanding of it, but I did enjoy reading it. I would rate it a 3 out of 5.

*Students interested in submitting a book talk and review please stop by the media center and
speak with Mrs. S. Johnson.

https://www.dictionary.com/e/word-of-the-day/arcane-2023-10-21/?param=wotd-email&click=ca77rh?param%3Dwotd-email&click=ca77rh&lctg=6519caf24d24b7ea6c07dbeb&email=6bb96130780f70c86e34231818664f18&utm_source=Sailthru&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Live%20Video%20WOTD%20Recurring%202023-10-21&utm_term=WOTD


MEDIA CENTER SERVICES
The Media Center welcomes Huskies to the 2023-2024 School Year!
Library books may be checked out from the media center after reviewing the Media Center
Orientation and Digital Citizenship PowerPoint.

Students may sit in the media center after arriving to school from 7:05 a.m. -7:25 a.m. The
media center also welcomes students during each lunch period, no eating or drinking while in
the media center. Please go to the cafeteria if you need to eat. Cell phones, ear buds, and
personal devices are not allowed.

If you need assistance with media literacy, research, citing information, annotated
bibliography, being safe online, and identifying the difference between real and fake news, stop
by the media center for help!

Can't find the Book you're searching for in the media center, make suggestions by using the
link below:
https://forms.office.com/r/bKmSMCZQ9v

Students may request print copies by emailing attachments that are school related to:
tyveshe.johnson@bcsdk12.net and stanley.tolliver@bcsdk12.net

HOTSPOTS are no longer available, but you can sign
up for ACP!
Students who do not have access to the Internet at home should visit the link below for
Affordable Connectivity Program (ACP), a Universal Service Administrative Company.
https://www.fcc.gov/acp-consumer-outreach-toolkit
To sign up, click here: https://www.affordableconnectivity.gov/

https://forms.office.com/r/bKmSMCZQ9v
mailto:tyveshe.johnson@bcsdk12.net
mailto:stanley.tolliver@bcsdk12.net
https://www.fcc.gov/acp-consumer-outreach-toolkit
https://www.affordableconnectivity.gov/


ATHLETICS and CALENDARS

LAPTOP INFORMATION AND CARE
•Students are not allowed to use personal devices at school. All students must use a school
issued device during the school to complete assignments. Visit the media center to check out
a laptop if you do not have a school issued device.

*Remember to bring your charged laptop to school daily and keep up with your charger!

*Always keep your laptop closed when you need to walk with your laptop and it’s not in the
carrying case.
•Never carry your laptop while open or lift the laptop by the screen/monitor! Handling your
laptop in this manner can damage your screen.
•Do not place paper/objects between your keyboard and monitor, it will crack your screen!
•Keep drinks and liquids away from your computer. A spill can damage the hard drive and the
motherboard. These type of damages may cost the same price as a new laptop to replace,
Please be careful!

SENIOR BAND MEMBERS AND ATHLETES
HONORED AT LAST HOME FOOTBALL GAME
Over 25 students and their parent/guardian/relative escorts were honored on Thursday night's
last home game. Each Husky Senior was presented to the audience to share their leadership
on and off the field and their future plans after high school. Afterwards, huskies were given a
rose to present to their escorts! Congratulations to the Class of 2024 Band Members and
Athletes (football, cheerleading, cross country, and flag football).

A Special Thank you to our principal Mr. M. Scott, band director, Mr. E. Johnson, Athletic
Director, Coach L. Coleman and all athletic coaches for their support, Mrs. D. Redding for
preparing the roses, and our Master of Ceremony, Mr. F. O'Neal.



CLASS OF 2024
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CLASS OF 2024 INFORMATION



TACO BAR CATERED BY MOE'S
Seniors, Our first Class of 2024 Activity is coming up November 16, 2023!



CLASS OF 2025 UPDATES
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